# Seaside Farms Bulletin ...

... Updates for all residents



August 2014

## **WOW!!!!!!!!**

Seaside Farms is beginning to look a lot better since most of us have spruced up our yards, trees and flower beds. *Way to go y'all!!!!!* 

Many of you have fixed up your mailboxes, (thank you!) but there are still many that need repair. Please refer to the first SF Bulletin (May 2014) on our website (www.seasidefarms.org) for requirements of all mailboxes. Violations are now starting to be issued for those not up to standards.

#### SEASIDE FARMS NEEDS **YOU** TO BE INVOLVED...

Join a committee

There are presently 3 committees that help to make Seaside Farms a great place to live... and they need a *little bit of your time*... we are now looking to add several more and need your help! It's a fantastic way to meet your neighbors and to feel great about the place you live in...

#### Social Committee

Lynne Gettelfinger (<u>denn1712lynn@gmail.com</u>) heads up this committee of 11 volunteers. They arrange "Happy Hours" at different restaurants/locations each month, initiate garage sales twice a year, welcome people to the

neighborhood, hold the  $4^{th}$  of July and Halloween parades, and parties, the ECCO drive, as well as other events.

In particular, they need Mothers or Fathers with young children to participate and provide guidance and input for the Halloween parade and party, as well as other family events... not much time commitment required... a few hours... it's a great way to meet your neighbors and ensure children and young families have a voice as an important part of this wonderful community! *Please e-mail Lynne if you are interested...* 

### Lagoon Committee

Temmy Mahoney (<u>temmymahoney@earthlink.net</u>) is the head of our lagoon committee. We have a total of 13 lagoons and ponds in Seaside Farms. Temmy and her team of 3 walk the lagoons to ensure that everything is ok and report any issues to the Lake Doctors. She can use at least 10 more people to oversee each of the remaining lagoons. It is a great way to get some exercise and ensure our lagoons keep *lookin' good! Please e-mail Temmy if you are interested...* 

#### Geese Committee

Amelia Moniz(ameliamon2@gmail.com) heads this committee, along with 2 volunteers and 2 subs. The Board is looking into the possibility of hiring a company to help this committee next spring. Amelia can use additional volunteers and wants to remind everyone not to feed the geese or move their nests in the spring. To read more on the subject, please see her report on the website. Please e-mail Amelia if you are interested...

### NEW..... Landscape and Flower Committee

Val Smolar (vismolar@aol.com) has agreed to head this committee- now we need some volunteers to help her... walk a specific part of the neighborhood, point out trouble spots with grass, weeds, flowers, shrubbery... something that was overlooked... as well as ensuring that three flower choices, that go into the island off of Rifle Range Rd and Cathedral Oaks are vibrant, full and maintained.

In the spring we will be putting in flowers and updating the entrance to SF off of Long Grove Dr.

Please consider volunteering for this committee if you have an interest in gardening and landscaping in general... or if you want to learn more about it. *Please e-mail Val if you are interested...* 

### **NEW...** Playground Committee

We are looking for people to ensure that the playground is maintained... point out any issues or concerns. *Please e-mail Jane Wolfe(j\_wolfe@comcast.net if you are interested...* 

#### WILL YOU PARTICIPATE?????

As you can see... the Seaside Farms committee's offer many opportunities for you to get involved... We sincerely thank all of the above people who have volunteered, and especially those who head the committees. A *special* thank you goes out to our pool committee chair- Jim Ouellet. He reports many issues and areas for opportunities to the board. We hope *you* will participate and get involved... catch that community spirit by giving a small amount of your valuable time to continue to improve the look and feeling of our awesome neighborhood!

Please let us know if you have any other ideas for committee's... we are open to your suggestions, as we are committed to constantly striving to improve our Seaside Farm properties.

# **Misc Updates:**

- Our new on site director from AMCS (our property management company) is Megan Howard. If you have any issues or concerns Megan can be reached at <a href="mailto:mhoward@AMCS-inc.com">mhoward@AMCS-inc.com</a> or 843-224-2293.
- The board has decided not to put any pine straw in this summer and will be reconsidering for the fall. Price and timing were the concerns.
- All burned out and broken landscaping lighting is being replaced. The project is almost complete.

Until October.... Wishing you a safe and wonderful August and September!

Jane Wolfe Seaside Farms Board Member